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Dear Otter Families,                                                                          
 We want to thank everyone who came out to support our Fall Festival 
and Open House last Thursday. Whether you participated in the candy 
walk, visited the Book Fair, enjoyed a refreshing snow cone, danced with 
the DJ, relished in the delicious pizza from Papa Johns or just S-L-I-M-E-D 
your favorite staff member you undoubtedly were entertained by such an 
awesome evening. We want to thank PTO, all of our volunteers, and our 
business partners for making this annual community building event               
possible. We’d like to give a special shout out to State Farm Insurance for 
sponsoring the Festival and Ponte Vedra Pediatric Dentistry and                    
Orthodontics for sponsoring our Book Fair.                                                       
 We are kicking off Ollie the Otter’s race across the country and back for 
Otter Run. Students in grades (3-5) will participate on Tuesday, October 17 
and students in grades (PK - 2) will run on Thursday, October 19.                   
Check this edition of the Palms Post to see what time your  child’s class is 
running. It is imperative that any adult wishing to participate, volun-
teer, or cheer must be an approved volunteer and must RSVP with 
your Room Parent on or before Friday, October 6 to be on the               
preapproved list.                                                          

Otter Run Procedures for Field Access                                                                                

• Adults must be on the preapproved list and have their driver’s license to 
enter through the field gate. Please RSVP with your room parent on or 
before October 6th to be on the preapproved list.  

• Any adult who did not RSVP and is NOT on the preapproved list will be 
directed to the front office for assistance.                                 

• Field Access stickers must be returned to OPE staff when you exit the 
field.  The front office has restrooms available to adult who needs them.                                                                                      

• Otter Run Volunteers and PTO Board Members must sign in at the front 
office with their driver’s licenses to receive their Volunteer Badge.  

• Parents wishing to check their child out early must do so through the 
front office.  Students will not be permitted to check out from the field.         

Thank you, families, for your continued support! We hope to see you at   

Otter Run!            

                                                           

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                                 

Mrs. Tiffany Cantwell, Mrs. Lucie Cantrell, and Ms. Gracie Beish                                                                                                                            

OPE Administration Team  

October  

5 – Individual Student Pictures                                      

6 - OTTER RUN RSVP DEADLINE                                        

13 – First Quarter Ends                                               

13 – Otter Run Pep Rally for students only   

16 – Teacher Planning Day/No School                     

17 – (3-5) Otter Run – Times TBA                                 

19 – (PK-2) Otter Run – Times TBA                            

20 – OPE Staff Sumo Wrestling-students only                        

23 & 24  (K, 1, 3) Health Screenings                            

23 – 27  Canned Food Drive                                          

23 – 31  Red Ribbon Week 

November 

1 – 3 Treats for Troops Candy Drive                    

1 – Art to Remember orders due                           

2 – Veteran’s Day Flag Placement                         

6 – 30 Holiday Toy Drive for OPE Otters 

through Smile. Amazon.com registry               

10 – Veterans Day/No School                    

16 – Fourth Grade Music Performances  

5:00 and 6:30 p.m.                                                

16 – Second Quarter Interims                                   

16 – Picture Retakes                                                  

20 – Dec.22 Holiday Hats / Festive Dress 

up for students and staff                                          

22 – 24 Thanksgiving Break/No School 





Congratulations to our Fifth Grade Spelling 

Bee Finalist!  These students will go on to 

compete in our annual school Spelling Bee 

on Friday, September 29th 9:00 am.  The  

winner will compete in the  district’s             

Spelling Bee competition. 

Ms. Stoever’s Homeroom 

1st Place John Marciani 

2nd Place Jacob Lunsford 

3rd Place Charlotte Whirity 

Mrs. Pazar’s Homeroom 

1st Place Declan Caruso 

2nd Place Daniel Griffith 

3rd Place Layla Gharacholou 

Mrs. Pinnavaia’s Homeroom 

1st Place Caden Mashni 

2nd Place Johnny Schmidt 

3rd Place Greyson Moore 

Ms. Conroy’s Homeroom 

1st Place Franco Rios-Alvarado 

2nd Place Eddie DeWitt 

3rd Place Ellie Long 

Mr. Flowers’ Homeroom 

1st Place Teddy May 

2nd Place Toby Rains 

3rd Place Eli Abbosh 

Mr. Go’s Homeroom 

1st Place Deeksha Mukidi 

2nd Place Shwasthi Ravi 

3rd Place Miles Middleton 

Mrs. Happel’s Homeroom 

1st Place Amelia Wood 

2nd Place Arjun Shah 

3rd Place Violet Feyen 























Monday                         

October 23rd
 

Tuesday                         

October 24th
 

Wednesday           
October 25th

 

Thursday                       

October 26th
 

Wear Red 

 

Team Up for Health Healthy Choices are 
Key to Your Dreams 

Stand Out and Re-
sist Peer           Pres-

sure 

 

Wear Red as we 
kick off Red           
Ribbon Week to 
show support for 
the cause and 
our focus on 
making healthy 
choices.  It is          
important to take 
good care of our 
body and not put 
anything harmful 
in it. 

Dress in a           
favorite sports 
shirt or            
jersey. Working              
together as a 
team fosters         
collaboration, 
communication, 
and problem-
solving skills.  
Teamwork  
teaches our          
children the val-
ue of coopera-
tion, respect for 
others, and the 
joy of achieving 
goals. 

  

  

Wear PJs or         
active wear.  
Making healthy 
choices through-
out the day can 
impact sleep 
quality. Some  
valuable tips to 
help your child 
establish healthy 
habits to achieve 
a restful night’s 
sleep include: a 
consistent bed-
time routine and 
unplugging from 
screens. 

Wear Wild Socks. 
Here are some 
key strategies to 
help your child 
navigate peer 
pressure: encour-
age open com-
munication, help 
your child value 
their unique 
qualities and stay 
true to them-
selves, develop 
confidence by           
celebrating your 
child’s victories 
and reinforcing 
their self-worth, 
and encourage 
friendships. 



Friday                                         

October 27th
 

Monday                            
October 30th

 

Tuesday                    
October 31st

 

Wild About Wellness Digital Defenders Scare Bad           Choices 
Away 

Dress up as a favorite 
animal. We are asking 
students to dress as 
their favorite animal to 
symbolize the im-
portance of taking 
care of their physical 
and mental well-being.  
At home, discuss with 
your child how                 
animals exhibit 
strength, and natural 
instincts and resili-
ence, which can in-
spire and guide us. 

Dress as favorite               
Superhero. Our chil-
dren can be a ‘Digital 
Defender’ by learning 
about online safety.      
At home, discuss risks 
of online dangers, like 
predators, and instil-
ling the importance of 
privacy and protecting 
personal information. 

Costume Day - No 
Masks. The conclu-
sion of Red Ribbon 
week provides an                
ideal occasion to have 
meaningful discus-
sions with your               
children about the im-
portance of staying 
drug-free and making 
positive decisions. 





The importance of regular attendance cannot be over emphasized.  However, the 

health and safety of our students and staff is our number one priority.  Please do not 

send your child to school if they have a temperature over 100.4°F without having taken 

any fever- reducing medications. 

When Absent                                                                                                                             

Our excused absence form is located on our school webpage (see image below).                             
A parent or guardian will submit their child’s absence using the digital form within               

forty-eight (48) hours of returning to school stating the cause of the absence. After fif-

teen (15) days of absence, whether excused or unexcused, a student must present 

verification from a licensed doctor for all subsequent absences due to illness.  

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=opesabsence# 

Excused absences include personal illness, illness of an immediate family member, 

death in the family, religious holidays of the student’s established religious faith, re-

quired court or law agency appearances, school/district related competitions, and 

scheduled doctor or dentist appointment.                                                                                   

Unexcused absences include shopping trips, pleasure trips, suspension from school,  

appointments without prior approval except in case of emergency, truancy.  

For the SJCSD to be in compliance with state statues and the Department of Educa-

tion they must notify parents of their children’s absences and state laws. The school  

district sends automated attendance communication to parents/guardians when a 

student is absent.   

In addition, communication is also sent when a student has reached 5, 10, and or 15 

absences, whether excused or unexcused.  When a student reaches 15 total absences 

the district requires a doctor’s note for additional absences to be excused.  

For a complete list of excused and unexcused absences, students and parents should 

refer to the Student Code of Conduct or visit the district’s website www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/
student/attendance/ 

https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=opesabsence
http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/student/attendance/
http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/student/attendance/




FAST Progress Monitoring (PM) Assessments  
 

Students to take the FAST Assessment three times a year as part of the state’s           
progress monitoring requirements.  The first progress monitoring assessment has 
been completed. Students in grades (K-2) took STAR and students in grades (3-5) 
took the Cambium assessment.  Both assessments are computer based and test 
students on grade level standards. You can access your child’s results  through 
our Home Access Center (HAC) and the state’s Family Score Portal. See details 
below.  
 
(K-2) STAR - Parents/Guardians can access student test results in HAC during the 
testing window.  The student score reports for PM1 will also be available in 
the Family Score Portal after the window closes.  During future assessment win-
dows, the STAR test scores will be available in the Family Portal after the first two 
weeks of the test  administration (within each window). 
 
(3-5) Cambium - After the first week of each testing window, Parents/Guardians 
can access student test results directly from the Family Score Portal  almost imme-
diately after the student completes the assessment.  The access code that is need-
ed to log-in to the Family Score Portal can be found in HAC under the registration 
tab.   



Please email our Data Operator – Vicki.morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us or                 
the front desk – Stephanie.crenshaw@stjohns.k12.fl.us for assistance.  

mailto:Vicki.morales@stjohns.k12.fl.us
mailto:Stephanie.crenshaw@stjohns.k12.fl.us




How Do I Get Approved to Access                               
the School Building? 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply 

In an ongoing endeavor to provide safety and security for students and staff, school ac-
cess is required for every individual that is not a staff member of the St. Johns County 
School District. Below are the steps every visitor must complete to access the building 
during school hours.  

1. Complete the School Access Form at https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply. Do 
not wait to complete your application because the process can potentially take up 
to two weeks to clear.                                                               
 

2. Bring your ID when you check in at the front office.  
 
• Proper identification must be presented each time a person signs in at a school. The 

only forms of proper identification are the following: 
• Current state issued driver’s license 
• Current state issued identification card (issued only by the DMV) 

 
• If a person has a visa and/or does not have a social security number, the applicant 

must contact the Volunteer Services department right away for alternate steps. 
 
• School access lasts for 3 year intervals. Upon approaching 3 years of access, it is the 

responsibility of the applicant to contact Volunteer Services and renew the form. To 
reduce duplication, do not complete a new form. 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply









